Januvary 3, 1958

Dean Earle L.,Canfileld
Graduate Division
Drake University

Des Moines 11, Towa
Dear Dean Canfield:

I appreciate your suggestion about the speaker.
I haﬁe Professor Blumenthal's acceptance.

I had asked Profiessor Gillam to serve on the
Nominations Committee, and asked for word from him that
he would serve. This may have been overlooked. If you
find it convenient, could you ask him about his being
willing to serve., If he will do so, I presume he could
use your list of members, and perhaps send his preliminary

suggestion as to possible candidates to Professor Lyle E,

Pursell, Grinnell College., It will not be necessary then

for me to be informed, as I have sent his name to Pursell,
I am enclosing a 1list of previous chairmen and present
officers for his use. This need not be returned, as I will
prepare a new one for my successor's usé.

Cordlal]y yours, v
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